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As we enter our ninth month of the 2019-2020   

Lionistic year, it should be noted that Lions in our 

district have done extraordinary work. Not only 

did the district receive a $100,000 matching grant 

for River Bends Park in Shelby Township, but the 

district also received a $10,000+ matching grant 

for a microscope for Eversight of Michigan. The         

microscope has been delivered and is currently  

being used. Thank you to the district for           

everything that we accomplish together. 

I am pleased by the turnout for the Lions Visually Impaired Youth Camp 

(Bear Lake Camp) Kick Off Dinner. Former Executive Director Dennis     

Tomkins had a short presentation and introduced the new Executive         

Director Lion Shelly O’Henley. Thank you Executive Director Shelly O’Henley 

and to all of the clubs and individuals that make Bear Lake Camp a success. 

For those who attended the Bear Lake Kick Off Dinner, you were able to 

meet the apprentice I am sponsoring at the funeral home. She gave me a 

card and gift for my birthday and the front of the card is attached for       

everyone’s enjoyment. 

Lions Clubs International has released an article of Frequently Asked     

Questions in regard to the Coronavirus outbreak. If you are thinking about 

traveling to Singapore for the International Convention or if you want further  

 
 



information regarding the Coronavirus, please see the attached document 

posted later in the newsletter. 

Please remember the district convention will be held the last weekend of 

March in Clare, Michigan at the Doherty Hotel. If you have not registered yet, 

please do so very soon. The district convention committee has reserved a 

block of rooms for Lions of district 11-A2 at the hotel and on March 10, 

2020, those rooms are being released to the general public. Those rooms will 

be first come, first served after March 10, 2020. 

The theme for the Friday night mixer at convention is “It’s a Wonderful Day 

in the Neighborhood.” Anything dealing with Mr. Rogers is acceptable or any 

character from the show. The reason behind this is LCI’s “Kindness Matters”. 

Of anybody that exemplifies “Kindness Matters”, it would be Mr. Rogers. 

I congratulate the 29 of 39 clubs for reporting February’s Membership Report 

to Lions Clubs International. Those clubs are Armada, Berkley, Beverly Hills, 

Birmingham, Center Line, Clawson, Eastpointe, Farmington-Novi Centennial, 

Fraser, Hazel Park, Lake Orion, Lathrup Village, Macomb Township, Madison 

Heights & Area, Mount Clemens, New Baltimore, New Haven, Novi,            

Ortonville, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, Romeo, Roseville, Royal 

Oak, Selfridge Chesterfield, Shelby Township, Utica, Warren, Washington, 

and Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Clubs. 



The outbreak of COVID-19 (coronavirus) is forcing the world to adapt in order to help contain it.  
Limiting international travel and large gatherings of people is key to global containment strategies. 

Given the current state of the virus, and the advisories in place around the world, Lions Clubs     
nternational is recommending that our leaders avoid international travel to Lions events in order to 
protect you, our Lions and our communities. Additionally, guest speakers should monitor local 
health advisories in the area they are visiting. 

Lions International has suspended all non-essential travel for headquarters staff. Non-essential   
travel includes, but is not limited to, Lions events such as MD and district conventions, Campaign 
100 trainings, site visits, leadership institutes, events and meetings. 

We will move forward with currently scheduled essential travel, including LDUN in New York, the 
April Board of Directors meeting which has been moved to Chicago, and our International           
Convention in Singapore, although we are currently evaluating contingencies for convention (more 
information will be provided in a separate email). Local and area Lions can, of course, continue to 
host events in compliance with local advisories, but we recommend limiting travel that could         
potentially jeopardize the health and safety of our leaders and Lions. 

Please let me know if you have any questions. I appreciate your cooperation during this challenging 
time for our organization and the world. 

Regards, 

Dr. Jung-Yul Choi 

International President 

An                

Important 

Message from     

International 

President Dr. 

Jung-Yul 

Choi 





IMPORTANT! 
The All-State Band trip to Singapore has already been cancelled due to the       

Coronavirus outbreak.  Our District was in the midst of fundraising for an       

Oxford student, Caleb Boomer, to go with the band to Singapore.   

 

Caleb has chosen to wait and go with the band to the International Convention 

in Montreal next year.  The State Office has agreed to hold all donations made 

on his behalf  on account so he may  participate next year.  If your club or an  

individual has raised money for Caleb and wishes to not have it stay on account 

with the State Office, please contact me at jboomer1965@gmail.com and we 

will arrange for a refund.   Thank-you! 



1VDG Leo Schaefer 
February! What a month that was; club meetings, 

region meetings, Governor training in St. Charles 

IL. Followed by the Michigan Forum in Grand 

Blanc.  The training in St. Charles is something all 

Lions should go thru. It provides you with the  

reasons behind all of the things that we do as a 

club and as a District.  This was not like going to 

one of our conventions where everything is     

centrally located under one roof.   

Despite the fact that we never left the building, 

we got quite a workout from the 15-minute    

walk from our hotel rooms to the classrooms.    

We were able to go to the International Headquarters. The headquarters building is quite a 

bit smaller than you would think it would be. 

The Lions Michigan Forum was a great success this year. There was a great turn-out of 

members from around the State. The breakout sessions were well-attended, and the     

keynote speaker was very good. 

Membership: 12 months ago, we had 1357 members, now we have 1329 members.  12 

months ago, there were 41 clubs in the District, today we have 39 clubs.  Of those 39 clubs, 

31% have less than 20 members. We all know what happens in June with the membership 

so we have a few months to work on getting a few new members before then. 

We are very slow with reporting our Service Activity Hours. 11 of the clubs in the district 

have not reported anything for over 12 months.  There are service hours to report for any 

fundraiser or any service project that your club does. This is what LCIF looks at when a club 

or a district applies for a grant. Let’s try to get the reports in! 

I hope to see all of you at the Convention in Clare, MI. on March 27-29! 

1VDG 11A-2 

Leo 



2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

In the month of February, we finished up our last round 

of Region Meetings.  There was a lot of great information 

shared about what all of the clubs did for fundraisers and 

what they have coming up.  We also had the Bear Lake 

Kickoff Dinner put on by the Shelby Township Lions Club.  

This is always a great dinner and we had an excellent 

turnout this year.  Over $55,000 in donations were made 

to the camp, which is fantastic!  Dennis Tomkins              

introduced Lion Shelly O’Henley, who is the camp’s new 

Executive Director.  She started working fulltime on 

March 1st and already has a lot of ideas to take the camp into more areas of service.  Exciting 

times are ahead, for sure. 

Hey, it’s March, and that means that there is a District Convention headed our way.  This 

year’s convention looks to be great.  We are in a new location which, I have heard, is a little 

smaller than in the past.  We should have the whole place to ourselves, which will be great.  I 

am looking forward to Governor Scott’s convention as it will be a great time to celebrate the 

year so far and set up for a great finish. 

I must take a moment and step out of my 2nd Vice District Governor’s role and share a very 

happy and proud “Dad Moment” with you.  On March 4th, my son Jacob, became a member 

of the Lake Orion Lions Club.  That, by itself, is great as the more members we have the 

better, right? But what made this even better is that Jacob is the fourth generation of our 

family to be installed in the Lake Orion Lions Club!  My grandpa Sam joined in 1947, my Dad 

in 1961, and I joined in 1993.  Kim did a fantastic job of installing him with only a few tears!  

I still have a few clubs that I need to visit. If your club would like me to come out, please   

contact me and let me know.  I will be more than happy to spend some time with your club. 

I hope to see all of you at the convention and be sure to come say hello at my hospitality 

room on Friday night! 

I will talk to you next month. 

2nd VDG Jim, Jr. 



As we enter the season of Spring and watch trees start to bud and some perennials start to 

poke thru the soil, I think about all of the things that I have accomplished in the last year.  I 

have made huge strides in the public speaking aspect of my life and in my personal life, as 

well.  I started thinking about what lead me to become a Lion/Lioness and it struck me as a 

little funny and sad at the same time.  I had just gone through a nasty divorce and I had lost 

my job, so I couldn’t see any way to make my life better. A Roseville Lion’s Club member 

(Avery Farmer) had moved in across the street from me.  One day I had been sitting on my 

porch for about 2 hours when he came over to ask me if I was ok.   I informed him that I was 

but that I was locked out of my house and had to wait for one of my kids to come home to 

let me in.  This would still be a few hours away, so he asked me if I wanted to come with him 

to a Lion’s meeting.  Since I had nothing else to do, I said “Sure”.  Well, a few months went by 

and he asked me to become a member, which I did.  We took a trip to the Penrickton Center 

for Blind Children and I was so humbled by that experience.  I was going thru a rough time 

myself and I realized at that point that I actually had it good.  This visit solidified my under-

standing of what the Lions did. He also took me to one of his Project Kidsight screenings 

(back then everything went through Children’s Hospital) and I was hooked, for sure.   

“Life happened” and I quit the Roseville Lions Club.  When I met my now husband, he was 

running for District Governor.  He took me on one of his visits to the Eastpointe Lioness 

where he signed me up without even asking me!  Naturally, I was angry that he signed me up 

without asking me, but the more I went to the meetings the more I liked what they stood for.  

The members were very nice and we became friends. When he changed clubs and joined the 

Eastpointe Lions Club, I started going to his club meetings and eventually became a member 

of the Eastpointe Lions Club.  I became friends with Lion Kay Furby, was trained as a screener 

for Project Kidsight and I am now a member of their board.  While my husband was         

completing his visits, we went to Bear Lake Camp.  I was so amazed by what the children 

were doing there and by what Bear Lake Camp meant to them.  It truly is amazing!  

Time went on and as Governor Scott was setting up his cabinet, he asked me to be his         

Lioness Liaison.  I said, “Absolutely not, no way!  I don’t do public speaking”.  Between him 

and my husband persuading me to become the Lioness Liaison, I eventually caved.  This     

period in time has taught me a few things; one being that, no matter how hard things are for 

me I must try to do my best.  I did my Region meeting reports and shook thru the whole 

meeting!   I still do shake and I am very nervous, but I am getting better at it. 

Lioness Liaison Kim Bone  



I have visited all but two of my clubs (which are both scheduled for April).  This experience 

has brought me out of my introverted and shy self.  I am getting a little more comfortable 

with talking to people who I don’t know.  I truly love what the Lions and Lioness stand for and 

what they can accomplish to help the hearing impaired and the blind members of our com-

munities.   

So, this being said, I have chosen the Bear Lake Camp as my spring project.  They are doing so 

much to improve the camp and they are giving the children life experiences they wouldn’t 

otherwise have.  I ask that you all consider helping me to raise a few more dollars for Bear 

Lake.  Together we can see how much more the committee for Bear Lake can do to make all of 

the camper’s experiences a lifetime of memorable fun and friends.  

As for the clubs, they are doing amazing work themselves.  I ask that we all try to help each 

other by attending their functions.  Sterling Heights has their Spring Fling, with this year’s 

theme being the Roaring 20’s.  This event is always a good time.  Macomb Township has their 

euchre tournaments they hold monthly.  Lake Orion is holding their scrapbooking and craft 

classes, while the Eastpointe Lioness are holding their Annual Soup and Chili Cookoff and 

their 1st Annual Left Center Right Tournament on May 9th.  Please keep a watch out from PCC 

Frank Cunningham for an update on all of their events because there are many.  They are all 

amazing people and doing an awesome job with their fundraising.  I am truly in awe of each 

and every one of the wonderful people involved with the Lioness’s.  Keep up the good work. 

Thank you 

Lioness Liaison Kim Bone 



What’s Going on Around 

the District?? 

Mt Clemens Lion Donald "Digger" O'Dell is 

shown here thanking Mt Clemens Lion's      

President Gary Stahl for all of the support     

given to the Wertz Warriors for the Special 

Olympics Winter Run and for their donation of 

$1,000.00 to the cause.  Lion O'Dell has been 

the  Chairman of this worthwhile event for the 

past 38 years.    

The Lake Orion Lions Club recently hosted their 5th Annual Taste of the Town.  The event 

featured over 20 area restaurants who were on hand to showcase their top food offerings 

to those in attendance.  In addition there was a large silent auction and a live auction to 

close out the evening. 



And the Tradition of Service 

Continues... 
Jacob Leach, son of PDG/2VDG Jim Leach, Jr and ZC Kim Leach, was recently installed  

into the Lake Orion Lions Club.  While the installation of a new member is always cause 

for excitement and celebration, this new member in particular is deserving of a little ex-

tra recognition!  To quote ZC Kim Leach from her induction speech... 

Jacob will be the 4th generation Leach family member installed into our club.  As far as I 

have been able to find, through Lions International, this has only happened one other 

time in Lions International history.  Think about that…Lions have been in existence for 

103 years – the LO club for 82 years.  Most clubs are not even old enough for this to 

happen. 

Our story starts with Papa Sam, Gramps, Samuel Leach, Jacob’s great-grandfather – he 

became a LO Lion in 1947 and was a Lion for 52 years.  He brought in his son, Jacob’s 

grandfather, Jim Leach, Sr. in 1961 and he was a Lion for 54 years.  Following in his dad’s 

footsteps, Jim Leach, Jr, Jacob’s dad, was installed into the LO club by his Grandpa Sam 

in 1993 and he has been a Lion for 27 years.  That is 133 years of Lionism all in one club! 

To say Lions has been an everyday part of the Leach household is an understatement.  

Jacob has been a part of Lions since the day he was born.  He attended his first LO Lions 

Installation dinner in 1998 when he was just 2 weeks old.  He also attended Blind Camp, 

Bear Lake Camp, when Jim was a director and I was a program director when he was 2 

months old.  Elsie Kassin babysat him during the time I was there.  To be honest, I think 

it is in our blood and we bleed purple and gold.  I look forward to continuing attending 

Lions events with my family and even more so now with my son as an official Lion. 



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Center Line Lions Club welcomes Charlene Rafaidus, sponsored by George Rafaidus. 

The Fraser Lions Club welcomes Leslie Mansoor, sponsored by Pauline Dettloff. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Norma Johnson, sponsored by Tammi Graber. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Lee Elliott, sponsored by Jody Lundburg. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Linda Lang, sponsored by Jody Lundburg. 

The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Tammy Fricke, sponsored by Pam Strunk. 

The Ortonville Lions Club welcomes Stan Hughes, sponsored by Elizabeth Rheaume. 

The Roseville Lions Club welcomes Daniel Errickson, sponsored by Eric Errickson.   





















Leader Dogs for the Blind is currently looking for more people who are interested in serving as a volunteer 
puppy raiser.  By “raising” a Future Leader Dog, you’ll help a person who is blind or visually impaired gain 
confidence, and the ability to travel safely and independently.  Raising a Future Leader Dog won’t only 
change someone else’s life- it will also change yours! For more information about raising Leader Dog pup-
pies, visit https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/  

  

 Thanks, 

Kathleen Breen 

Lions Events and Logistics Coordinator 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. • Rochester Hills, MI 48307-3115 
Direct (248) 218 6407 

Toll Free (888) 777-5332 

https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/

